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Notes from the President 

A reminder about the recent developments with COVID and the need for 

members on roster to be vigilant in ensuring that visitors wear masks and sign 

in to access the gallery and internal toilets.  If a member of the public becomes 

aggressive and or refuses to wear a mask the duty officer should ask them to 

leave the gallery and lock the door if they feel threatened. The gallery opening 

hours remain at 9-4pm, daily. 

A recent letter to Council about a number of unresolved issues, received a 

reply from the Acting General  Manager.  She advised that work was in hand to 

remove the barge and ferry and the delay has been because the quote for the 

work exceeded the allocated budget.  She apologised for the delay in signing 

our new lease and on investigation the lease was found to be still with their 

Solicitor. 

Preparation for the exhibition on 2 and 3 October is progressing with the entry 

forms now finalised and marketing is about to begin.  The categories in the 

exhibition will be Fine Art (including sculpture), Junior Art, Woodwork, 

Jewellery and Patchwork/quilting.  We are applying to Council for a waive of 

the rental fees for the pavilions.  Anyone able to provide assistance in the 

planning for the exhibition will be very much appreciated. 

5 road signs on the highway have been approved by RMS and are expected to 

be installed by the end of July.  These signs will specifically give directions to 

the gallery. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July Artist of the Month is 

Ali Merrin 

mailto:info@ferrypark.net
http://www.ferrypark.net/


 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other Bits 

The council renovations of the outside toilets have had some positive feedback from the public. 

The COVID check-in table is part of the Approved COVID Safety Plan and should not be moved from it’s position. 

Welcome to the Gallery to Jacqui McLeod who is exhibiting her macrame pieces 

Artist of the Month change over day is now the last Saturday of the month 
 

LCACA is now displaying information on the Community Electronic Noticeboards (TV screens) in Yamba, at the Shopping 
Centre, Tavern, Bowlo, Library and Community Centre. This has now commenced with our Artist of the Month 

promotion. Please feedback if you see this at any of these venues. 
 

Gallery EFT transactions: A reminder to members to check and circle the amount and approval status on the EFTPOS 
docket to ensure that the correct amount has been charged. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thankyou to all members for keeping our 

community safe and following pandemic 

protocols in these challenging times.  

LCACA Executive 



 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 

 


